

**CHAIR** 

loseph M. Potenza Washington, DC **AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION** 

Section of Intellectual Property Law

321 North Clark Street Chicago, IL 60654-7598 (312) 988-6254 FAX: (312) 988-6800

E-mail: iplaw@americanbar.org www.americanbar.org/iplaw

**CHAIR-ELECT** Robert O. Lindefjeld Pittsburgh, PA

> VICE-CHAIR Lisa A. Dunner

Washington, DC

September 19, 2012

**SECRETARY** 

Joan Morgan McGivern New York, NY

**FINANCIAL OFFICER** Theodore H. David Jr.

Atlanta, GA

**CLE OFFICER** Kim R. Jessum Philadelphia, PA

**PUBLICATIONS OFFICER** 

George Washington Jordan III Houston, TX

> **MEMBERSHIP OFFICER** Susan McHale McGahan

Bedminster, NJ SECTION DELEGATES TO

THE HOUSE OF DELEGATES Susan Barbieri Montgomery (2013) Boston, MA

Jack C. Goldstein (2014) Houston, TX

> Donald R. Dunner (2015) Washington, DC

> **IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR** Robert A. Armitage

Indianapolis, IN

**COUNCIL MEMBERS** Mark K. Dickson (2013) C. Frederick Koenig III (2013) Nancy J. Linck (2013) Ralph Oman (2013) Amy J. Benjamin (2014) Darrell G. Mottley (2014) Donna P. Suchy (2014) Marc K. Temin (2014)

June M. Besek (2015) Christopher A. Bullard (2015) Denise W. DeFranco (2015) Scott F. Partridge (2015) Dale Cendali (2016) Jonathan Hudis (2016) Willard Jones II (2016) Adriana Suringa Luedke (2016)

> **SECTION STAFF** Michael G. Winkler Director

Carey Farley Programming / Events

Amy Mandel Communications / Publications

Hayden W. Gregory Legislative Consultant Washington, DC hayden gregory@americanbar.org

Peter Michaelson Michaelson ADR Chambers, LLC 590 Madison Ave., 18th Floor New York, NY 10022

Dear Mr. Michaelson,

On behalf of the ABA Section of Intellectual Property Law, I would like to thank you for your distinguished participation at the 2012 ABA Annual Meeting on August 2-5, 2012 in Chicago, IL.

The ABA Annual Meeting continues to be the premiere gathering of legal professionals in the United States. With the help of leaders such as yourself, we are able to provide attendees with expert-led continuing legal education programs and valuable networking opportunities.

We hope that you will continue to be involved with ABA-IPL meetings in the future, whether as a moderator, speaker or an attendee. Thank you once again for generously donating your time and expertise to enriching the field of IP law.

Sincerely,

Joe Potenza Chair

ABA Section of Intellectual Property Law

un Wolm Ty

Kim Jessum **CLE Officer** 

ABA Section of Intellectual Property Law

Lin C. Jessen

cc: Carey Farley, Associate Director, Programming, Section of Intellectual Property Law